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BY EMAIL 
 
June 20, 2025 
 
To: All Parties to EB-2025-0065 
 
 
Re: Enbridge Gas Inc. (Enbridge Gas) 
 Five-Year Gas Supply Plan 
           Ontario Energy Board File Number: EB-2025-0065 
 
 
On June 18, 2025, OEB staff was advised by Enbridge Gas that it inadvertently did not 
serve the Notice of Hearing for Enbridge Gas’s Five-year Gas Supply Plan application 
(Notice) on some of the organizations identified in the OEB’s May 26, 2025, Letter of 
Direction.  
 
To rectify this, the OEB hereby directs Enbridge Gas to serve this letter and the Notice 
on all organizations that were not properly served (and to file an affidavit proving 
completion of service) by no later than June 23, 2025. Any of those organizations may 
file a request to intervene by no later than June 27, 2025. Enbridge Gas may object to 
any intervenor requests by no later than June 30, 2025. Any organization whose 
intervenor request was objected to may file a reply by no later than July 2, 2025. 
 
All procedural dates set out in Procedural Order No. 1, issued on June 17, 2025, 
are suspended. The Issues List Conference that was scheduled for June 26, 2025 
will be rescheduled. 
 
A revised Procedural Order No. 1, with revised procedural dates, will be issued in early 
July. It will address any requests to intervene that may be received from organizations 
that were not initially served with the Notice, as well as the requests to intervene that 
have already been received from Energy Probe (June 18, 2025), the Industrial Gas 
Users Association (June 18, 2025), Canadian Manufacturers & Exporters (June 18, 
2025), and Ginoogaming First Nation (June 19, 2025). It will also correct a discrepancy 
in the original Procedural No. 1, which included two versions of Schedule A (the list of 
parties), one of which contained errors. 
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To be clear, any party approved as an intervenor in the June 17, 2025, Procedural 
Order No. 1 does not need to reapply. 
 
Yours truly, 

Ritchie Murray 
Acting Registrar 
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